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August 12, 2004

MORTGAGEE LETTER 2004 -31

TO:  ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES
SUBJECT:  FHA Connection Business-to-Government (FHAC B2G) Specification

The Federal Housing Administration (FHA) is pleased to announce the development of the FHA Connection Business-to-Government specification.  FHA designed its B2G specification as a means to streamline access to FHA’s business functions.  The FHAC B2G allows lenders to transmit data directly from their own internal loan processing systems to FHA without re-keying data into the FHA Connection or functional equivalent.

Implementation of B2G reduces the data entry burden for lenders and allows for efficient transmission of large volumes of data to FHA.  The FHAC B2G Guide and a list of available functions and enhancements can be found at http://www.hud.gov/offices/hsg/sfh/f17c/welcome.cfm.

FHAC B2G Industry Standard


The FHAC B2G offering uses the Mortgage Industry Standards Maintenance Organization (MISMO) Document Type Definition (DTD) version 1.0.1.  This application uses Extensible Markup Language (XML).  XML uses tags that define the data elements and provides flexibility in implementing future enhancements.  All transactions are transmitted over the Internet via Secure Socket Layer (SSL) Hypertext Transfer Protocol (HTTPS) that encrypts data throughout the transmission.

The FHAC B2G security requirements adhere to the standards that have been established by the FHA Connection.  All FHAC B2G users are required to have FHA Connection User IDs and passwords.  For more details on user IDs and password processing, see Mortgagee Letter 2002-06.

FHA Connection still available 

The new enhanced B2G process is designed to supplement the existing FHA Connection. Current users who decide to continue to access the FHAC via the present Internet connection will not experience a change in the use or capability of the present system.

If you have any questions about this Mortgagee Letter, please contact Single Family Administration via e-mail at: sfadmin@hud.gov, or call Ernest Peoples, Management Analyst, 

at (202) 708-2121, extension 7609.







Sincerely,







John C. Weicher







Assistant Secretary for Housing-







    Federal Housing Commissioner
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